
  

 
Memorial Garden Update – June 19 

 
Greetings, 
 
We are very excited to be able to announce that the long awaited Memorial Garden appears to 
finally be happening. 
The Bedford Borough Council have granted us permission to create the garden at the Norse Road 
Crematorium. 
 
We have already instructed a landscape designer who has produced a truly stunning design 
(attached to the end of the document). But, as with most beautiful things there comes a heavy 
price tag. 
 
The Treasurer has been in contact with a number of contractors to get the garden built but the 
costs have been astronomical and out of reach. 
 
We have now changed our plan of attack and have broken down the works and are in contact with 
a number of local companies to try and get the works carried out at reduced costs through their 
kindness and generosity. 
 
At present there is a company that has been very charitable and offered to build the garden path 
for us free of charge. 
Another company will be providing us, at a discounted rate, with the materials to finish the 
pathway. 
 
We have managed to bring the planting (hedges, shrubs, bulbs) within budget so we don’t need to 
worry about those items. 
 
The only remaining item to procure is the seating requirements. We are attempting to contact a 
tree surgeon and see if they can assist with the “cube seating” but the curved benches remaining 
an item to procure. Again if anyone has any contacts or believes they know someone who might be 
able to assist then please put them in touch with the Treasurer at 
treasurer.bedfordshire@sands.org.uk 
 
 



  

Finally, as a Committee we have come up with a simplistic statue to place in the garden, 

The concept is similar to the statue at the SANDS garden at the National Arboretum (please see 
attached images). Instead of a statue, the idea is to have a mosaic of the SANDS logo placed on 
top. 
This has not been confirmed so if anyone has any suggestions or ideas then please let us know 
and we can review and discuss the possibilities 

  

  
 
Whilst the plans are in place nothing has been confirmed 100% so we are sending out this 
information and would appreciate your feedback/input and all comments are most welcome. If you 
can please return any comments to bedfordshire@sands.org.uk that would be greatly appreciated. 
 
  



  

The ambition is for the works to commence in July/August and initially complete the pathway, with 
the planting to be completed in September/October when the weather is more favourable. 
 
If anyone wishes to donate monies to the Memorial Garden can they please contact the Treasurer 
at treasurer.bedfordshire@sands.org.uk 
 
If anyone knows of anyone who may be able to assist with the build of the Memorial Garden, by 
either providing labour or materials, then please contact the Treasurer at 
treasurer.bedfordshire@sands.org.uk 
 
We will keep you informed on the decisions made and progress once the works commence and 
when the garden is complete the intention is to carry out an opening ceremony which you will all be 
invited to attend. 
 
Thank you for your time and help in bringing the Memorial Garden to fruition. 
 
 
Many thanks 
 
Bedfordshire SANDS Committee 
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